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EDC Protocol Number: 18/2021/ Deeds
Date: 20" April, 2021,

Executive Board Meeting n. 3 - 2021 of the Executive Board elected on 03.08.2019
Google Meet, March ZOth, 2021.

At 19.00, with the presence of Carlo A. Bordini (EDC President —ITA), Johan Demasure (Vice President Vicary- BEL),
Ingrida Drukteynite (Vice President - LIT), Tarmo Tulva (EST), Jan Zioltkowki (GER), Uladzislau Splendzer (BLR),
elected as members of EDC Board, and Rik Keurentjes (Trainer member of EDC Athletes and Trainer Committee),
checked the legal number, the EDC Executive Board started working with the following.

Agenda:
1. Effective possibility to hold the European Qualifiers Tournament for World Championship 2021

In the opening speech, the EDC President expressed gratitude to the participants, in particular to the Vice
President Johan Demasure for the special attention he has paid on the possible European Qualifiers Tournament
for World Championship 2021. Johan Demasure recalled the many exchanged e-mails with the Polish organizers,
about availability of the rooms, price per person, journey, number of participants, Covid testing, masks and face
shields, budget, current accessibility to Poland and possible tournament cancellation.

The President Carlo Bordini summarized about the negative trend of pandemic in Europe and the new
complications caused by the new variants of Covid-19 and after a long series of evaluations from each one, all
participants agreed on two possible ways to follow: wait a little more to decide or cancelling immediately the EQT.
The Executive Board agreed to wait until the last useful date compatibly with bookings and travel visas.

Therefore the EB had set a new EDC Meeting on 5t April 2021 at 19.00 (ltalian Time), considering it as the last
useful date to decide about the effective possibility to hold the European Qualifier Tournament for the World
Championship 2021.

At the 20.10, since there was nothing else to discuss, the President thanked the participants for their time, and
closed the EB Meeting.

The President of the EDC Board

Carlo A. Bordini



